
READFIELD ROAD COMMITTEE  October 12, 2023 
  
Present: Roland Cote PE (Ret.), Douglas Riley PE, Mike LaBerge, Per Garder 
PE, Guest John Cannell, Eric Dyer, Brian Tarbuck PE, Matt Seems (Staff) 
Absent:  Henry Whittemore 
 
Meeting was called to order in Giles Hall at 5PM by Mike LaBerge. 
 

1) Minutes from September 14 were approved as submitted.  
2) Eric says Town will inspect Horn’s snow removal equipment soon for 

compliance. Horn will mix more salt with the sand this year. Horn’s 
plowing crew usually consists of 7 trucks of various sizes. 

3) Eric issued a copy of an 18 page “Traffic Calming Policy” presently being 
used in Kennebunk. He asks our Committee members to review this 
document and provide comments. 

4) Eric continues discussions with Skip Strong about ways to improve the 
intersection of P-Ridge Road and Nickerson Hill Road. Several options 
were discussed. When the final plan is selected, the Town will get a 
written easement recorded so this does not become an issue in the  
future. 

5) The public hearing hosted recently by the Select Board for the Church 
Road sidewalk project went well. Current goals are for final design 
approval by June 2024 with construction to follow in summer of 2025. 
 

Next meeting will be on November 9th at 6PM in Giles Hall 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Douglas A. Riley PE 
 
 
 
 


